PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 16 SEPTEMBER 2020

Date:                                            Wednesday 16th September 2020
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV                                                                                                   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      BW

                                                      HW

                                                      Dr RP

                                                      NP 

Introduction:  To comply with the restrictions on social contact necessitated by the Covid emergency, this was again a 'virtual' meeting conducted via Zoom.

LV chaired the meeting. GM apologised for joining the meeting late. LV proposed and it was agreed that the minutes of the last meeting would be taken as accepted and that the meeting would proceed directly to a report from Dr RP of the current situation.

Flu vacinnation programme:  Dr RP had outlined at the August meeting the background to this year's seasonal flu vaccination programme. Because of the serious risk to patients if they contracted both Covid and seasonal flu, this year's flu vaccination programme had particular urgency. It had, though, to take place within the framework of the on going Covid restrictions. National targets and NHS guidance had been issued accordingly. The August meeting had discussed how the surgery might best respond. 

Dr RP reported that flu vaccinations were now into their second week. Vaccines had been received for the over 65 year age group and for children. (Dr RP explained that the surgery was only responsible for vaccination of children aged two and three; schools dealt with children up to age nine, unless there were particular reasons requiring the surgery's involvement.) Vaccines had not yet been received for those to be vaccinated in the under 65 year age group. They were expected by 28 September. Vaccinations for the under 65 age group would start after that.

At the August meeting, HW had sugested that an approach might be made to Castledown School to see if they would be prepared to allow the surgery to use their school hall as a vaccination clinic. HW had contacted the school. Dr RP thanked HW for that and thanked Casteldown School for their very positive response. However, it was now appreciated that the CQC required a surgery to only operate at premises which were reistered to it. Unlike some other practices (which had multiple registered premises) our surgery only had the Priory Road premises on the register. For the surgery to conduct regulated activity elsewhere it would have to inform the CQC,  update its statement of purpose, and possibly have the CQC inspect the satellite premises. There were further requirements which needed to be in place if satellite premises were to be used for vaccination – including approved refrigeration of the vaccine and  access to oxygen, to a defibrilator and to emergency drugs in case of an adverse reaction to a vaccination. (Dr RP said the surgery had an approved portable refrigerator, but it had a limited capacity of 20 to 30 vaccination doses.) 

Dr RP said all this had led to a reconsideration of whether we needed premises other than the surgery for this year's vaccination programme. He had contacted PPG members and it had been decided, with careful management, that the surgery would suffice. GM mentioned that the approach to Casteldown might stand the surgery in good stead if ever it became possible and necessary for the surgery to be involved in a mass innoculation programme for the Covid virus itself. Perhaps some of the administrative issues with the CQC might usefully be further explored now in anticipation of that?

Bookings for flu vaccinations were coming in very well. NP said that the surgery was fully booked for vaccinations until the end of September. Dr RP said there would be a clinic one Saturday in mid October which would assist further. Two nurses were administering vaccinations (one in the evenings, who would also attend on the Saturday clinic; and one on Monday and Wednesday mornings). Dr RP was also doing some vaccinations himself in the afternoons.

The surgery was operating a 'call and recall' system ('Mjog') to remind eligible patients to book an appointment for their vaccination. A message went to patients with a mobile phone with reminders over a two week period. Those who had booked would be cleared at the end of the period. After mid October, those who had no mobile would get a personal call on their landline.

The surgery's landline was inevitably congested with those seeking telephone consultations, repeat prescriptions, etc. Accordingly patients were being advised they could use a seperate dedicated mobile number to make a booking for a flu vaccination appointment. That was working well.

Dr RP said NHS England has a digital system which monitors the vaccination programme nationally. The objective was to vaccinate as many people as possible, having regard to the priority groups.This year's target was to vaccinate 75% of those eligible. 

In past years only those below age 65 with chronic conditions were elegible for vaccination; this year all those in the 50 to 64 year age group are elegible. The surgery would first invite patients in the 63 to 64 year age group to make an appointment, then those aged 62 to 63 and so on.

HW said that last flu season mention had been made of patients getting a flu jab at a pharmacy and the surgery being notified later on. Patients were being reminded to use the surgery for their flu vaccination to avoid waste. The surgery had to order vaccine in advance in anticipation of demand; if patients went elsewhere vaccine would likely be wasted, causing a loss to the surgery.

GM asked what were the approximate numbers of those likely to be vaccinated? Dr RP said there were about 450 people over the age of 65 on the surgery's register. About 350-360 of those were likely to take up the invitation. There were about 350 in the 50 to 64 age group. The anticipated take up for that group was likely to be somewhat less.

Dr RP mentioned that pregnant ladies were eligible for flu vaccination. Midwives were authorised to carry out those vaccinations. 

Patient list: LV asked whether there had been much change in the patient list during the lockdown period? Dr RP said there had been no great change. Some 50 new patients had been admitted to the register. The rate of applications was pretty stable, at three to five per week. That was manageable.
Surgery Covid precautions: Dr RP said the Covid precautionary measures and the special arrangements for access to surgery services during the emergency were working well. Patients showed understanding that only two were allowed in the waiting area at any one time.Special cleaning protocols for the waiting area had been implemented. Members were appreciative of the great effort all at the surgery had made.

Meeting ended: At approximately 5.40 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 28 October at 5.00

